## ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD 16<sup>TH</sup> MARCH 1925

## 1<sup>ST</sup> minutes passed as read

2 Councillors Elected Mr. H.G. Knappett

Mr. Chas. Edwards Mr. W. Edwards Mr. W Bailey Mr. W.J. Saunders

No 3 moved by Mr H.G. Knappett and seconded by Mr W.J. Saunders that a letter be sent to Canon Laurence complaining of the fence on the east side of Beacon Hill, asking if he will please have it cut down. <u>Carried</u>

**County Council Clerk** 

4<sup>th</sup> moved by Mr W. Bailey and seconded by Mr. Chas Edwards complaining about the dangerous corners of the four crossways, at the junction of Beacon Hill and Martlesham Road. And calling their attention to the fact, that several accidents have occurred there one recently as Sunday the 15<sup>th</sup> March. Carried.

5<sup>th</sup>

Moved by Mr. W.J. Saunders and seconded by Mr. W. Bailey that a letter be sent to the Clerk of the County Council concerning the dangerous corners in the village. It is estimated that between eighty and hundred motors go through the Parish every day and request that danger posts be erected warning motorists of the dangerous and concealed corners by the Admirals Head Inn leading to the School and also to the Grove. Carried.

6 It is proposed by Mr. Thos. Pyrah and seconded by Mr.F Boggis that a letter be sent to the R.D.C. complaining of the dangerous corner at the junction of Holly Lane and Church hill, requesting that it be altered without delay as several accidents have already occurred at this point. Carried.

J. Pyrah – Chairman 12.3.28